

County Executive
David Villanueva

July 16, 2025

Randy Ulibarri Interim Chief of Police Folsom Police Department 46 Natoma St. Folsom, CA 95630

Dear Interim Chief Ulibarri,

Thank you for your interest in our 2024 Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) and for the time and effort your agency dedicated to submitting your proposal.

After a thorough review process by the Approval Authority, we are pleased to inform you that the following project has been selected to be **approved for funding**:

APPROVED Application #	Application Project Name	Amount Requested	Approval Authority Funding Decision
2024-17	Night Vision Tech for SWAT Ops.	\$134,174	\$67,371
	1	TOTAL	\$67,371

Please note that no funds can be expended until the Award Letter and/or Contract have been signed, returned to Sac OES and finalized. The Award Letters and Contracts will be sent by the end of August 2025. Any pre-award costs incurred by the subrecipient shall be at subrecipients risk. The pre-award costs incurred by the subrecipient do not impose any obligation on Sacramento County Office of Emergency Services.

Sincerely,

Mary Jo Flynn-Nevins, Chief

cc: David Canepa